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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, April 16, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Peter Rangel.

Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Paul Ramon, a parishioner for 5 yrs. who is involved with CYO & BSA; and David Rosa, who attended his first ACTS retreat with Matt Mora & Ralf Meneses.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with April birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Don Jungman (age 83) and the youngest member was Todd Shannon (age 38).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Manuel Ibarra and his crew, Matt Mora, Eric Johnson, Paul Bowen, George Delgado, Rudy Hernandez, Rudy Martinez and Vidal Mendoza, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of fajita tacos, rice & beans, pico de gallo and dessert.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the March 19, 2012 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The upcoming meal will be a BBQ brisket plate & German Lebkuchen for dessert prepared by Mike Lutz and his crew.

Guest Speaker:
Stephen Morse discussed the effects of ALS disaese the works of the ALS Association.  The ALS Association is one of the charitable organizations receiving WGD funds in the past.

Reports of Appointive Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez thanked everyone who attended the rosary of Marguerite Brown (wife of Loren Brown), as well as those who participated in the Stations of the Cross.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas had no report.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips had no report.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 238 active members, including 3 new members and 44 lifetime members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel reported working on a backup for postcards.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported updating the website with meeting announcements, menu, minutes and guest speaker information, as well as the names of Big Bucks winners under the WGD tab.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields provided a written report via email that member Larry Medrano now resides at the Haven House Assisted Living Facility.  Member Robert Quiroga continues to recover following back surgery.  Member Miroslav “Doc” Synek (81) now resides at Morningside Manor Assisted Living Facility, where he is rehabilitating from a fractured hip.  Member Bill Groff has begun chemotherapy for an aggressive & inoperable pancreatic cancer.  Member Peter Rangel was treated in the emergency room on March 30, 2012 for hyperglycemia.

Loren Brown’s wife, Marguerite Solara Brown, passed away on March 19, 2012, after succumbing to ovarian cancer.  Ben Miranda’s 23-year old niece, Sara Lynn, died in an automobile accident on March 18, 2012.  Jeannine Hickey, spouse of the late Dennis Hickey, has been released form the hospital following three weeks of chemo therapy.  President David Keller’s son is being treated in a Delaware Hospital ICU for pneumonia-like & infectious disease symptoms.  Member Bill Cummings and his wife, Pat, have relocated to an assisted living facility.  Russell Phillips’ brother, Frank, has had a recurrence of his cancer.

•
Entertainment - SA Missions ballgame- David Keller has organized a night at the Missions ballgame on June 21, 2012.  Tickets will be on sale at the next meeting for $9.00 each.  Tailgate party will be organized by Greg Shean.

•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported that the church bulletin contained an announcement seeking donation requests for WGD funds, as well as a notice about the May 19 ordination of Fr. John Nolan.  He is also working on a 1/4 page article about the SLMC for the parish directory.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that he is awaiting receipt of the WGD final accounting and applications for charitable contributions. Committee members are Ralf, chairman; Joe Pina; Duffy Bowen; RC Contreras; Ben Olenick and Larry Ridder.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the next WGD is on March 2, 2013, which is 320 days away.  Rico thanked everyone who contributed to WGD lessons learned.  He is working on thank you letters to corporate table buyers.  In addition, Rico provided informal financial figures from Larry Ridder.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow (OCC) had no report.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo (OCC) had no report.

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak reported that he has logo crests, lapel pins, polo shirts, aprons and caps for sale.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora had no report the committee was disbanded.

•
Nominations – Terry Sparrow announced the slate of officer nominees as follows: President – Everett Elstak; Vice President – Mike Raign; Secretary – James Benavides; and Treasurer – Greg Shean.  Motion to accept these nominations was made by Joe Pina and seconded by Russell Phillips.  There were no nominations from the floor.  Elections will be held at the May meeting, with installation of new officers at the June meeting.   Committee members were Terry Sparrow, chairman; Alex Flores and Duffy Bowen. 

Unfinished Business:
none.

New Business:
•
Breakfast with Fr. Jim – David Keller and the incoming President will have breakfast with Fr. Jim on Friday, May 4, 2012.

•
Ushers were requested for Fr. John Nolan’s first mass on Saturday, May 19, 2012 at 5:30 p.m.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
none.

Raffle winners were Paul Bowen, Adam Castillo, RC Contreras, Guillermo Gonzalez and Larry Quinn.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Michael Mery and seconded by Fred Wood.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:53 p.m.
April, 2012 Correspondence:
Frost Bank Statement - Larry

Frost Bank Statement- Rico/Russell

Frost Bank Statement - Greg

Frost Bank Wire Notice - Larry

Frost March Bank Statement Money Market account - Larry 

Frost Bank deposit correction + $49.00  (3/6/12) - Larry 

Frost Bank deposit correction + $350.00 (3/6/12) - Larry

Termnet (TYYS) Credit Card Processor Statement - Larry

Thank you Notes from Silvas Family - D. Keller, E. Cruz, R. Phillips, W. DeLaCruz, H. Garcia , R. Hite, F. Gonzales

St. Joseph's SVDP donation thank you card for M Brown- Wallie 

SA Catholic Worker Community newsletter contact request - Ralf 
Membership Application Paul Ramon w/ $5 cash- Everett
1

